MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
May 11, 2022
FIRE STATION TRAINING ROOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Ralph Henderson, Larry
Tracy, Tammy Davis, and Kristi Langkabel. Also present was Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts and
Attorney Grace Dillow.

Minutes of the April 27th meeting presented, and Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion
to approve minutes as presented. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion.
Motion approved. Vote 4/0

Minutes of the Executive Session on May 4t were approved with a motion from Council
Member Ralph Henderson and seconded by Council Member Larry Tracy. Vote 4/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Ralph Henderson and
seconded by Council Member Larry Tracy. Vote 4/0

OLD BUSINESS
Nothing new to report

NEW BUSINESS

Morristown Matters gave a brief update on Derby Days 2022 festivities. The adult derby race
will be held on Friday, July 29%; food and entertainment. Saturday July 30" will be the parade,
Boys & Girls Scout races with the evening finishing with a free concert. A donation to
Morristown Matters in the amount of $2,000 was approved with a motion from Council
Member Larry Tracy and seconded by Council Member Kristi Langkabel. Vote 4/0

Dollar General Manager provided a letter asking for the Town of Morristown to write a letter
on behalf of the residents that including produce and meat in their store would be beneficial.
The Town Council has agreed on this behalf; Elaine Goble-Carlton to draft letter.

CLERK-TREASURER
Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts updated that he has sent an offer to Steve Craney on May 7", still

waiting for response.

The Town Council voted to have Wessler complete the Water Loss Audit. This was approved
with a motion from Council Member Larry Tracy and seconded by Council Member Ralph
Henderson. Vote 5/0



LEGAL
Grace Dillow will have two new town ordinances for next meeting. Salary Ordinance and
Landlord Registration Ordinance.

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Nothing new to report.

STREET, WATER & WASTEWATER
Nothing new to report.

MISCELLANEQUS
The Boys and Girls Club to be contacted in regard to walk way at the park.

ADJOURN
Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Ralph Henderson
seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0
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